

JAKES Club Jesus And Kids Evangelistic Saddle Club

Reaching children and changing lives, one child with one horse at a time! Luke 18:15-16

JUNE 2015 NEWSLETTER

Hey All,

What a blessed and busy June JAKES Club has had! Sadly *not so much* with our TSC (Therapeutic Saddle Club) riding due to all the rain-out days, but we're planning other events. One FUN activity is our first Summer Fun-Raiser, July 11th. We are excited to share enrollment is already full and many are helping sponsor children. Thank you!

Also many were busy with JAKES Club's Bake Sale! Our May Newsletter requested in the "Specific Items" list a need for bakers and volunteers for two tables. What you may not know is the Board and Founders were asking the Lord for each table to bring in the funds to pay for two specific needs: JAKES Club's winter hay balance and the horses Spring Vet Check balance. The Lord did that and more! Allow me to share:

On JAKESClub.org About page you may read a brief piece of our founding which shares about a church service and an evangelist stating ... "Someone here is being called to evangelism, ease and *divine appointments!*" That was JAKES Club!



Bake Sale Helpers, YEA! @

Saturday, June 6^{th,} the Lord began orchestrating His Divine appointment with these two special little helpers and their family arriving. What a blessing to see our TSC rider Sage (L) and his Team Rider brother Ethan (R) come strolling up, even though the family had tried to attend that morning when we had to cancel due to a rain storm!

As the "Sale" began, we did not sell at all! JAKES Club simply made a request that people would receive a baked item for a "Donation" of any amount! This wisdom came from JAKES Club's newest Advisory Council member just the evening before when she arrived at the farm to help with ALL the wonderful homemade baked goods from our dear JAKES Club bakers. The spirit of giving began with those bakers, all our dear volunteers and then the general public! One very special lady whom we did not know was our divine appointment! She knew of JAKES Club, shared her family had been involved with horses, and had always had the desire to do what we do but never had the opportunity. With her understanding of horse's needs, loving children, and hearing of each table's goals, she gave, and she gave generously! Thank you Lord Jesus and thanks to each of you for helping be a part of our ministry and this very special day. You are each a Divine appointment in our Lords eyes and ours! Bless you!

In addition June is always busy loving on all our special families and we are thankful to announce our dear horse Numbers is back in action doing just that! Prayers are needed for a new gelding, check out Horse Donation online. ©

Also, it is time to begin thinking about scheduling and signing up for: July's VSC-Volunteer Saddle Club program, fall volunteers and Therapeutic Saddle Club (TSC) program. We hope to hear from you! ©

JAKES Club wants to thank everyone who helped us through our spring program and please think about taking part in our Summer's "RED HOT \$20.00" T-Shirt Fundraiser on next page. © Many thanks and blessings!

Cathie & JAKES Club's Team

DONATION CHOICES:

- [] Workplace Giving: <u>CFC #80536 Federal</u> <u>MSECC #3007 State</u> Employees <u>Donor Choice Option with United Way</u> through CFC #80536
- [] Employer Matching Giving (Contact your Payroll Department) and Automatic Payments (Contact your personal bank)
- [] Online Donations wwwJAKESClub.org Giving Base: Recurring Donations Pledge Opportunities & Text Giving 816-256-3233
- [] Shopping with AmazonSmile: Choose Jesus And Kids Evangelistic Saddle Club Charity
- Monthly Check Self addressed envelope provided

JAKES Club 39002 E. Nevins Road Oak Grove, MO 64075 ☆ 816.682.9830 ☆ JAKESClub.org ☆ Info@JAKESClub.org